
RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE CITY MANAGER TO ENTER INTO 

SUPPLEMENTAL AGREEMENTS WITH THE NORTH CAROLINA DEPARTMENT 

OF TRANSPORTATION FOR ADDITIONAL FUNDING FOR SIDEWALK 

CONSTRUCTION AND INTERSECTION IMPROVEMENT PROJECTS 

 

WHEREAS, in 2019, the City of Winston-Salem entered into municipal agreements with 

the North Carolina Department of Transportation (NCDOT) for sidewalk construction and 

intersection improvements on Silas Creek Parkway from Bolton Street to Lockland Avenue (EB-

5722); Barbara Jane Avenue from Old Greensboro Road to Woodrow Powell Drive (EB-5810); 

and Griffith Road from Burke Mill Rd to Kimwell Drive (EB-5955); and  

WHEREAS, these projects were partially funded by federal Surface Transportation Block 

Grant Direct Attributable (STBG-DA), with the City providing a 20% local match; and 

WHEREAS, the construction estimates for these projects are 7-8 years old and after 

updating construction costs, from recently bid City and state projects, a budget deficit exists; and 

 WHEREAS, in February 2024 the City applied to the Winston-Salem Urban Area 

Metropolitan Planning Organization for available federal funding to cover the gap between the 

original estimate and current bid prices; and 

WHEREAS, the City has been awarded additional federal funding for Silas Creek 

Parkway (EB-5722) in the amount of $3,800,000; Barbara Jane Avenue (EB-5810) in the amount 

of $368,000; and Griffith Road (EB-5955) in the amount of $1,880,000; and  

WHEREAS, the City will be responsible for providing a 20% local match for this 

additional federal funding; and 

WHEREAS, the City’s local match of $1,512,000 is available from 2018 GO Bonds and 

Motor Vehicle Privilege Tax. 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Mayor and City Council of the City 

of Winston-Salem, that the City Manager and City Clerk are authorized to enter into Supplemental 



Agreements with NCDOT for additional funding for sidewalk construction and intersection 

improvements on Silas Creek Parkway, Barbara Jane Avenue, and Griffith Road.     

 

 


